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A project is underway to upgrade Cronulla High School 

Site establishment: new building M 

Construction is expected to start from Wednesday 29 March 2023. Site establishment activities will include (see 
indicative site map overleaf):    

▪ installing fencing and hoarding (shade cloth and timber) around the perimeter of the construction site
(building B)
▪ installing contractor’s work sheds, toilets, and meeting rooms
▪ establishment of erosion and sediment controls.

New building M 

Demolition of building B will begin shortly after the site is established with excavating and levelling to prepare the 
site for construction of new building M.    

Construction for the new building L will be done at a later stage and a separate notification will be issued to the 
community prior to the site being established. 

A temporary canteen has been established in a demountable building, which has been installed north of building A. 
The canteen will operate out of the demountable canteen while the new canteen in building M is completed.

Roof replacement and hall extension works 

As part of the school’s maintenance program, buildings D and G will have their roofs replaced during the April 
school holidays. In preparation for this work to occur, scaffolding has been installed around these buildings.  

Site establishment works have also begun as part of the school renewal program to extend the school’s hall 
(building F). The hall extension will proceed at the same time as the new building M and is expected to be finished in 
late 2023.  

Management of construction impacts 

For information about how we manage construction impacts please visit: 
https://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/what-we-do/we-build-schools/managingconstructionimpacts.html 

All construction vehicles will use the service lane entrance on Bate Bay Road. A vehicle holding area will be set up 
at this entrance to safely direct vehicles to the different construction areas. Traffic management will be in place 
where required for the safety of students, staff, the local community and workers. Traffic controllers will be used 
where required to manage entry and exit of vehicles to and from the construction site. Vehicles will give way to 
pedestrians at all times and deliveries will be scheduled to occur outside school pick up and drop off times where 
possible. 

All construction zones will be separated from the school with mesh fencing or timber hoarding and inaccessible to 
students.  
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Contact us 

For more information please visit the project page for Cronulla High School at 
https://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/projects/c/cronulla-high-school-upgrade.html#library-tab 

 Or contact us on the details below. 
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